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From your Ministers at Trinity Bapti st Church

December 23 Fourth Sunday of Advent
Lessons & Carols (Sanctuary)*

Sunday School: Bible Study for All Ages
8.45 & 10.55 am

9.45 am
December 24 Christmas Eve

Candlelight Communion Service* 5 & 10 pm

December 30 Holiday Worship Schedule
Churchwide Breakfast Fellowship (FH) 9.15 am

(No Sunday School)
ONE Worship Service (Student Day At Christmas)* 10.30 am

From your Ministers at Trinity Bapti st ChurchFrom your Ministers at Trinity Bapti st ChurchMerry Christmas!

*Childcare provided through age 4 | Dec. 24: 5pm service only



WELCOME TO TRINITY

Henry Taylor joins by baptism.
Courtney Cason Taylor  joins by letter.

Year-End
Contributions
Any contributions that you want to be 
on your 2018 tax statement must be 
turned into the Financial Administrator 
by December 31st. The ONLY exception 
to this rule is an envelope postmarked by 
December 31st.

The church office will be closed:

Monday, December 24th
Tuesday, December 25th
Wednesday, December 26th
Tuesday, January 1st
Any stock contributions for 2018 must be 
received by Trinity or in Trinity’s account 
by December 31st to be counted as a 2018 
contribution. If you have any questions, 
please call Jan Brown BEFORE the first of 
the year at 919-787-3740. Thank you for 
your support of Trinity!

Dear Church Family,

I am writing to wish you a Merry Christmas. 
Christmas is a wonderful time to remember 
that Jesus came to us all and calls all to a 
relationship with him. The greatest gift you 
can know this Christmas is to know our Savior.

This past year at Trinity has been a historic 
year in the life of our church. We were able to 
return to our Sanctuary and to inhabit our new 
facility. I think we are still getting used to new 
Sunday School rooms, our Sanctuary, and the 
facility. However, there have been moments 
this year that it has been apparent that the new 
facility and Sanctuary has provided exactly 
what we intended. The expanded Narthex 
has provided a place to gather and fellowship 
on Sundays and has become a great asset, 
as we minister to families during a funeral 
or celebrate with families for a wedding 
ceremony. Our new classrooms mean we can 
now focus on new Sunday School classes. The 
expanded stage in the Sanctuary has provided 
the opportunity of flexibility during worship. 
The additional seating has provided space for 
us but also for guests and room to grow in the 
future. I am so proud that we had the vision 
to plan and complete this addition. I am even 
more proud that we have kept the ministry 
that the building provides at the forefront of 
our thinking.

This year has also had its challenges in 
regards to our budget. We have had several 
unplanned capital needs arise over this 
year as we have come back into our new 
building. Several new roofs, heating systems, 
and recently a boiler failure in our children’s 
building have created costs, which were not 
planned for this year. However, through it all 
you have continued to be faithful in giving 
and supporting our ministry together. As of 
November our giving was up over 5% from 
2017. That is to be celebrated, and I know I 
am grateful for your faithfulness.

As you may know, December is a critical 
month in the budget cycle of a church. 
In most years we make up any deficit we 
might have during the month of December. 
The inclement weather of December 9th 
means we have missed a Sunday in our most 
important month in regards to our budget. 
I want to encourage you to be diligent and 
intentional in your giving in these next few 
weeks. Let’s make up any gift we intended to 
give on December 9; and also if we all would 
consider a special gift beyond what we had 

planned, it would go a long way to make sure 
that we finish this year strong financially. I am 
confident that you will respond and continue 
the faithfulness you have demonstrated in the 
past.

As we come to a close of this year, I am 
reminded that I am preparing to celebrate 19 
years as your Pastor in February. I am truly 
blessed to be your Pastor and I am looking to 
2019 with great anticipation of what God is 
doing. I know God has a great future for us.

God bless you and have a Merry Christmas!

Words from our Pastor

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES

To George and Cornette “Pudge” 
Nettles upon the passing of Pudge’s 
mother, Berler C. Kohr, on December 6, 
in York, PA.

To the family and friends of Velma 
“Jean” Holland upon her passing on 
December 12.



DEACON OF THE WEEK

Daniel Boyle has 
been a member since 
2009. He is a native 
of Ohio and Florida. 
He and his wife have 
two children: Riley 
and Joshua. He is a 
Sales Manager as SAS. 
He serves as Jobs for Life Instructor, 
as TNT Leader, and as Kentucky and 
Belize Mission Trip volunteer. He 
works with the Adult 4 Coed 4 Class. 
He also works with Deacons Ron 
Bullock, Jeff Cobb, and Susan Burnette.

December 23

December 30

Laura Thomas has 
been a member 
since 2000. She is 
a native of Raleigh, 
NC. She and her 
husband, Wes, have 
three children: 
Emily, William, and 
Jonathan. She is a homemaker. She 
serves as Route 66 Sunday school 
teacher, as D-Team Leader, VBS 
teacher, and as ETC volunteer. She also 
works with deacons Jim Tiller, Paige 
Bagwell, and Emily Nelson.

Chrismons are Christ-centered ornaments 
using symbols that remind us of the birth 
of Jesus. During Advent, we will show a 
few of these Chrismons in each newsletter 
to explain their meaning. Take note of 
the Christmas trees in the Narthex, where 
these Chrismons are displayed.

The Nativity: The Nativity represents God 
sending His son to us through very humble 
beginnings. Yet, He became King, Priest, 
and Sacrifi ce/Savior demonstrating God’s 
love for us and giving the gift of eternal life 
for all who believe in Him.

COMMITTEE NIGHT
Wed. Jan. 2 • 6 pm • FH

6:00 PM Soup & Sandwiches
6:30 PM Committee Meetings

CHRISMONSBBBBBB

PARENT’S 
NIGHT OUT

2019

1 /25/2019   6PM-8 :30PM 
CHECK-IN WILL BE IN THE ROC 

Back by popular demand! TBC’s Women’s 
and Preschool Ministries are hosting a 

Parents’ Night Out on January 25, 2019. 

For children ages 2 through 5th grade. 

This ‘night out’ will provide parents with 

the opportunity to gather with friends or 

simply delight in time alone or together 

as a couple. 

It is open to all Trinity members, regular 

attenders, weekday preschool, and 

Upward families.

Register your child now through January 
18, 2019 by filling out the registration 
form on the TBC Website found under 

the NEWS links. Please note: in order 

to provide the adequate child to adult 

ratio for each age group, NO LATE 
REGISTRATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED.

If you have questions, or to volunteer 

to help with this event, please contact 

the Women’s Ministry council by emailing 

tbcraleighwomen@gmail.com.

SS/DEACON TRAINING
Sun. Jan. 13 • 6 pm • FH

All Department directors & teachers need to 
attend to visit with newly assigned deacons.



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Senior Adults to

TEMPLE THEATER

Thur., Jan. 10, 2019 (2pm Matinee)

COST: $22 Due by Thurs. Dec.20 Checks make out to TBC, Drop in Sr. Adult Box in B Hall. 

We will leave the church parking lot at 11am and return approx. 4:45pm. We will stop for lunch at 
Ron’s Barn, around noon. Bring lunch $$; Price begins at $4.59 (1 meat, 2 vegetables) Beverage & 

Dessert available for $1.79 each. Questions? Contact Larry Autry (919) 791-8651

THE ARK ENCOUNTER
APRIL 29 - MAY 4, 2019 • IN KENTUCKY (CINCINNATI AREA)

• The Ark Encounter: Noah’s Ark built according to dimentions given in the Bible
• This trip includes a visit to the Creation Museum and the Newport Aquarium
• 6 days (5 nights)
• $555 per person double occupancy , $674 per person single
• $75 deposit due 3 days after sign up, make check out to:  TBC
• Travel Insurance Available
• Sign up sheet is in the B-Hallway Bulletin Board

Space still available on the Motorcoach. This is your chance to Travel!
You don’t want to miss seeing the Ark while having fun & fellowship.

     QUESTIONS? 
  Contact Team Leader: Nancy Hurt. 919-803-7801

THANK YOU!
A huge Thank You to 

everyone who participated 
in Caroling and blessing 

the homebound! 

“A Second Helping: The Church Basement Ladies Sequel”



Music Notes

Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

TBC will again be joining Baptist churches 
from Wake County in building two Habitat
Houses this winter/spring. The location is 
just off Capital Blvd outside the 440 Beltline. 
This is a great opportunity for anyone who 
loves to serve with a hammer or saw, holding 
a ladder, or carrying a piece of wood/siding 
to the person who knows what to do with 
it! We also need folks to feed lunch to our 
work teams. In other words – everyone can 
participate!
Anyone can go ANY FRIDAY between 
February 1 and April 5. There will be plenty 
of folks to “partner up with” from various 
churches. Each participating church then 
chooses 3 Saturdays for their church to 
send large teams to work/feed. Trinity’s 3 
Saturdays are: March 2, March 16, and April 
6 (OIAM Saturday).
Please mark these dates on your calendar 
and talk them up in your Sunday School 
Class. We will have a Habitat Family who 
will live in one of these houses with us on 
Sunday, February 10 to speak in worship.

BAPTIST BUILD 2019

“Fly Away with Me: 
Taking Your Marriage to New Heights” 

MARRIAGE RETREAT
February 22-24, 2019
North Myrtle Beach

We have 18 couples of all ages signed up 
for this winter’s annual marriage retreat. 
That only leaves 2 more condos at the 
Beach Cove Resort that are available. 
Total cost for weekend is $275 per couple. 
Deposit of $100 due NOW. Balance in 
February. Sign-Up Sheet is on the Narthex 
Registration Board, or email Hal at 

hmelton@tbcraleigh.com.

TBC WORLD 
MISSIONS OFFERING

Church Goal: $50,000
Given to date: $36,144.60

Our annual World Missions 
Offering supports career Baptist 
Missionaries and their families in 
places around the world where 
a full-time Christian presence 
is needed to develop missions 
and ministries through which the 
Good News of Jesus Christ can be 
experienced, heard and received…
bringing salvation and fullness of 
life. Please give generously through 

December.

To All TBC Members: The Trinity Disaster 
Relief Lead Team has accepted a request 
from Restoration Community Church on 
Raven Ridge Road to join us in response to 
Hurricane Florence Recovery. Their goal is to 
have 20 volunteers join our group.
The date for the mission week is January 21-
26, 2019. We need a good group to represent 
TBC.
Please contact Barry Smith at bks11050@
msn.com or 919-562-3226 to Volunteer for 
all or part of that Monday through Saturday. 
The details and location have not been 
worked out. The greatest need for volunteers 
at this time is Wilmington and New Bern.
What a great way to start 2019! Joining 
Hands With God and God’s People to 
help His people in desperate need. “I have 
appointed you as a servant and as a witness 
of what you have seen of Me and what I will 
show you.” Acts 26:16
In Christ’s Love,
Louis Pearce

RECOVERY UPDATE



Very special thanks to our Sanctuary 
Choir, drama cast, and sound techs for 
making this year’s cantata a wonderful 
experience in worship this past Sunday 
morning. Libby Mitchiner directed the drama, 
and accompanied by our church pianist and 
organist, Wayne and Ramona, the choir 
presented a tremendous choral presentation 
of Christmas music. It has been a really busy 
year for our church musicians; the dedication 
of our new Sanctuary, the Gospel Sing with 
Emily Roberts & the Laymen, Mary McDonald, 
the Thanksgiving service, and the cantata were 
time-consuming and uplifting experiences 
of growth for us all. My cup overfl ows with 
gratitude for several over-the-top years of 
commitment involving the construction and 
post-construction days of the Sanctuary. 
Thank you for jobs well-done throughout this 
past year and for making music meaningful 
and worshipful for everyone who comes in the 
doors of worship.

Special thanks to our Preschool 
Choir, Music Makers Choir, and Young 
Musicians Choir for leading us in Christmas 
music this past Wednesday night. It has been 
a busy year! Looking forward to hearing your 
music in the Spring and what you are learning 
about Jesus and using music to worship Him. 
We are grateful for the parents who bring 
the children each week, for our directors 
and leaders who serve faithfully, and to 
our accompanists who provide the musical 
support to the choirs throughout the year. 
Merry Christmas to you all and see you back 
in choir on January 9!

The new year is a great time to begin 
serving in a choir, ensemble, or 
instrumental group at Trinity! Many times, 
just getting started in something new is always 
a challenge. It is sometimes really hard to 
begin a new diet or exercise program after the 
holidays! Unlike diets and exercise programs, 
you can come and enjoy fellowship and musical 
learning much more easily! We have choirs and 
ensembles that fi t everyone’s age and tastes. 
Maybe there are some folks new to our church 
who would like more information on how to 
get involved in worship leadership at Trinity but 
don’t know how to get started. Give me a call 
and let’s consider your place of music ministry 
with our musical family. We are praying that 
God opens new doors of ministry and service 
that we can embrace and utilize the talents He 
has given to His people her and beyond the 
doors of Trinity.

sss

Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

December 19 No Programming
December 23 No Programming
December 26 No Programming
December 30 First Light Rehearsal, 4 pm
 No other church programming
January 2 Committee Night

Sanctuary Choirs Resumes, 7:45 pm
January 6 Sunday Night program begins
January 9 Wednesday Night Program begins

MUSIC CALENDAR

Lessons
& Carols

Dec. 23 • Both Morning Services

This is a service of scripture and 
the carols of Christmas that will 
help us all begin to focus more 
clearly on the true reason for this 

season—Jesus!



Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com • Rebekah Gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

COLLEGE DATES
DECEMBER 18

College Christmas Party

DECEMBER 30
Student Day (Student Led Worship)

JANUARY 4-6
College Winter Retreat Ocean Isle, NC

Sign Up Today by Contacting Rebekah 

JUNE 2-9
Miami Mission Trip $200 Deposit due Feb 1

PUERTO RICO
MISSION TRIP 2019

Christian Davis | Minister to Students | cdavis@tbcraleigh.com | 919-787-3740 | 4815 Six Forks Road | Raleigh NC 27609

JULY 13-21 ,  2019

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT

Register Online at tbcraleigh.com, scroll down to NEWS.
Registration Period: December 2-19, 2018.
A $100 deposit is required to secure a spot for each student during this registration period.

More details offered in the Puerto Rico Mission Trip Info Guide at tbcraleigh.com, on the Student 
Ministry page, under Forms & Downloads. Printed copies of the Info Guide available at TBC.

Join us as we head to Carolina, Puerto Rico! We will partner with Iglesia Bautista de 

Metropolis (a CBF church in Puerto Rico) to assist with hurricane recovery from Hurricane 

Maria, lead Vacation Bible School, and connect with various nonprofit ministries. We will 

stay in a neighborhood that is walking distance from the church, which will allow us to 

truly engage with the community, experience the culture, and share the love of Christ. 
The registration period of our July 13-21 
High School Mission Trip to Puerto Rico 

will be from Dec. 2nd-19th. Check the 
Student Forms and Downloads Page on 
the Student page for more information.

REGISTER: DEC 2-19

PUERTO RICO
MISSION TRIP 2019

Christian Davis | Minister to Students | cdavis@tbcraleigh.com | 919-787-3740 | 4815 Six Forks Road | Raleigh NC 27609

JULY 13-21 ,  2019

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT

Register Online at tbcraleigh.com, scroll down to NEWS.
Registration Period: December 2-19, 2018.
A $100 deposit is required to secure a spot for each student during this registration period.

More details offered in the Puerto Rico Mission Trip Info Guide at tbcraleigh.com, on the Student 
Ministry page, under Forms & Downloads. Printed copies of the Info Guide available at TBC.

Join us as we head to Carolina, Puerto Rico! We will partner with Iglesia Bautista de 

Metropolis (a CBF church in Puerto Rico) to assist with hurricane recovery from Hurricane 

Maria, lead Vacation Bible School, and connect with various nonprofit ministries. We will 

stay in a neighborhood that is walking distance from the church, which will allow us to 

truly engage with the community, experience the culture, and share the love of Christ. 

GENESIS WEEKEND
January 19-20, 2019 | Cost $35

NEW THIS YEAR
Our schedule is Saturday Evening to Sunday 
Evening. This will allow students to participate 
in church league basketball games and other 
weekend activities prior to the event.

We will all go to church together on Sunday 
Morning. Youth are encouraged to sit in the 
“Student Section” (the front left section).

Our opening meal will be a Family Dinner! We 
really want parents and siblings to join us so 
they can have the opportunity to get to know 
their student’s friends and D-Team Leaders! 
This meal will cost $4 per parent/sibling and is 
free for children 4 and under.

❆

❆

❆

WHAT ELSE TO EXPECT
As in the past, our weekend will center around 
worship time together in the Fellowship Hall, 
Bible Study with your D-Teams, and of course 
fun free time activities on Sunday Afternoon 
with your D-Team!

D-Teams choose their free time activity. 
Groups in the past have done go-karts, laser tag, 
paintball, gone out to eat, made crafts, watched 
movies, and there are many other possibilities!

❆

❆

Whatever your group chooses, this is an 
excellent opportunity to get to know your 
D-Team better and commit to making 2019 an 
awesome year for D-Teams!

❆

SATURDAY ,  JANUARY 19TH

6:00 pm  D-Team Family Dinner
7:00  Opening Worship
8:00  Go to Host Home
9:00  D-Team Session 1

SUNDAY ,  JANUARY 20TH

9:15am Breakfast Fellowship in   
 Fellowship Hall
9:45 Sunday School
10:55 Worship
12:00 pm  Lunch* & Activity
 *Groups have the option to eat
 lunch in Fellowship Hall or on
 their own
5:00  Dinner at Church
5:30  Closing Worship
6:00  Genesis Weekend Ends

SCHEDULE

REGISTER ONLINE:
TBCRALEIGH.COM/MIN ISTRIES/STUDENT-MIN ISTRY/FORMS-DOWNLOADS

GENESIS WEEKENDWinter Edition



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

RAGA SOLO 
MISSIONS PROJECT

GA and RA boys and girls may begin this Fall 
to work on Mission Projects. All grade school 
children are encouraged to do an individual 
mission project and both can choose to race 
in the RAGA car race in March. Plan now and 
begin serving in a special way.
The Mother/Daughter Retreat is scheduled 
for April 5 & 6. Check with your daughter’s 
GA teacher or Stacie Forrest, the GA 
Director for more info in the new year.

OFFERING FOR
GLOBAL MISSIONS

Collections for Global Missions continue.  
Bring your offerings this Sunday!

FAMILY
CHRISTMAS TREE
in  the  Fe l lowship  Hal l

The Children’s Ministry 
is responsible for 
the Christmas tree 
in the Fellowship 
Hall. This is a special 
tree decorated with 
ornaments provided 
by you—the families of 
Trinity. All you have to 
do is fi nd an ornament 
relating to the Nativity, 
write your family name 
on it with the current 
year –2018 and bring 

it to the tree in the Fellowship Hall. If you 
cannot make it to the Fellowship Hall—
bring it to the offi ce and we will get it to 
the tree. Become part of a wonderful Trinity 
tradition and bring a Family ornament for 
the tree!!

CHILDREN’S DAY

Children will be participating in all aspects of the morning worship services. 
If you are a grade school child that plays an instrument or has a special talent and 
you are willing to share with us in the service, please contact me. Also, begin 
to let us know if you would like to have a speaking part. We may not be able to 
use everyone but we would like to try to use you if possible. Mark the date!!! 
We will also need parent and adult volunteers for the children’s day lead team.
Contact me or Katie! 

Sunday, March 3, 2019

SS/DEACON TRAINING
Sun. Jan. 13 • 6 pm • FH

All Department directors & teachers need to 
attend to visit with newly assigned deacons.

TRAINING
 JAN. 20, 2019 • 5-7 PM • E-247 MP RM

Certifi cation is available in CPR and AED Sign up in Offi ce,
in ROC Lobby or Narthex board. Must Register.

Wednesday Night Activities
Resume January 9, 2019



Faith & Family
...AT HOME

CHRISTMAS IS ALMOST HERE WHICH MEANS THAT 
THERE ARE ABOUT TO BE MORE TOYS IN YOUR 
HOMES. IT SEEMS TOYS HAVE THE POWER TO 
MULTIPLY.

THIS IS THE PERFECT OPPORTUNITY TO FOCUS ON 
GIVING. HERE ARE SOME PRACTICAL WAYS TO HELP 
SHIFT OUR FAMILIES FOCUS FROM RECEIVING TO 
GIVING THIS CHRISTMAS SEASON:

1. Get the book Too Many Toys by David Shannon. 
You can order it on Amazon . This book is 
a great ice-breaker to help your children 
understand why you want to donate some of 
their toys.

2. Talk with your kids about your family’s many 
blessings. Tell your child how excited you 
are that Christmas is coming. Talk about how 
blessed you are as a family to have people in 
your lives who love you.

3. Encourage your child to look forward. Ask your 
kiddo, “Who do you think is going to give you 
Christmas presents this year?” Let them talk 
about that for a bit.

4. Shi�  to empathy.
5. Give your kids control over their belongings. 

Resistance to donating items (or even sharing 
in general) is usually more about feeling a 
lack of control than actually wanting the item. 
Try giving your child a sense of power over his 
belongings. Have them pick how many toys 
to donate. Ask them, “How many toys would 
you like to donate today?” If they immediately 
reply, “None.” Try not to come across as 
strong-handing the conversation. Laugh and 
lightheartedly say, “Would you rather donate 
fi ve or ten items?” And remember… we all have 
things we like to hang on to!

6. If possible deliver together as a family. Let 
your children see the entire process from start 
(conversation) to fi nish (donation).

Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Christmas
at Trinityat Trinity

December 24
Christmas Eve Services

(5pm* & 10pm)

December 26
No Wed. Evening Activities

December 30
Church-wide Breakfast

(9:15am, FH)

No Sunday School
Worship: Student Day At Trinity*

(10:30 am)

* Childcare provided through age 4

PARENT’S 
NIGHT OUT

2019

1 /25/2019   6PM-8 :30PM

REGISTER ONLINE
at tbcraleigh.com under "NEWS”

Come join the fun!

Sunday School
SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT
Sunday, December 30 • 9:15 AM • FH

On Sunday, December 30 we will join together 
for one worship experience at 10:30 am. It is a 
service you will not want to miss. Our college 
students will be sharing with us. We will not 
have Sunday School on this Sunday, but we 
will have a special churchwide breakfast in 

the Fellowship Hall beginning at 9:15am. 



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

rocraleigh.com

ROC Volunteers
The volunteers’ schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available, the 
ROC may close, even during regular hours.

Dec 24 - Dec 26
ROC CLOSED: Christmas Holiday

Thursday, December 27
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Moose Beaudreau

Friday, December 28
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Nell Campbell
Saturday, December 29
8am-12pm	 Isaac & Nancy Calhoun

Monday, December 31
ROC CLOSED: New Years Eve Holiday

2019

Tuesday, January 1
ROC CLOSED: New Years

Wednesday, January 2
8am-11am	 Miller & Liz Warren
11am-2pm	 Tonya LaFerire

Thursday, January 3
8am-11am	 Jane Sauls
11am-2pm	 Moose Beaudreau

Friday, January 4
8am-11am	 Jayne Simpkins
11am-2pm	 Jackie Mizelle

Saturday, January 5
8am-12pm	 Mike Stines

Stroller Strides
M, W, F • 9:15-10:15 am • ROC Floor
Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

Yoga
Classes Resume in January 2019

FIT4MOM: Body Back Class 
T, Th • 5:30-6:30 am • ROC Floor 

Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

Dance-It Group Fitness 
M,W • 7:00-8:00 am • ROC Floor
T, Th • 8:00-9:00 am • ROC Floor 

Kathy Wilson: kathyknits62@gmail.com

Senior Adult Strength & Stretch 
T • 10:00-11:00 am • MP Room 

Mary Ann Potts: mapotts4@gmail.com

Camp Gladiator 
M, W, F • TBC Parking Lot 

5:00-6:15 am 
Amy Banfer: amybanfer@campgladiator.com

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES
Contact Instructor for more info

 

Monday • Tuesday  
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 8:00 pm

Wednesday • Thursday • Friday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Saturday 
9:00 am - noon

ROC HOURS



Questions? Contact: Laurel Cavanagh
laurelcyoga@gmail.com

TRINITYYOGA

TBC OPEN GYM
STARTS JAN 3, 2019

Starting in January, we will introduce 
a new opportunity for TBC members.
We are excited to offer lunch time gym play
at the ROC for TBC Members and their 
invited guests on Mondays & Wednesdays 
from 12 - 2 pm. This can include basketball, 
volleyball, dodge ball, pickleball or any other 
gym fl oor use. This is intended for adults ages 
18(+) so that members can come to TBC and 
work out on the fl oor, take a shower, and get 
back to work.

Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

rocraleigh.com

Monday 3:15 - 4:15 pm
Tuesday 7:00 - 8:00 am
Thursday 6:00 - 7:00 am

Multipurpose Room

ROC VOLUNTEER
SHIRTS ARE IN!

If you are currently a ROC volunteer, 
please come by the offi ce and see Rev. 
Spencer Good to get your new ROC 

Volunteer shirt while supplies last.

Take a Hike!

With the

TRINITY 
TRACKERS

Along the “Trinity Appalachian Trail.”
Walking Program Coming Soon!

Participants will track their miles 
walked in ROC. We will have incentives 

along the journey. Happy Tails!

Additional Sizes 

Available!



When you provide a check as payment, you authorize 
us either to use information from your check to make 
a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account 
or to process the payment as a check transaction. 
Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published weekly, except July 4th week 
and Christmas week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, 
Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: 
Send address changes to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, 
NC 27609

Tel: 919-787-3740 • Fax: 919-787-4884 
Prayer Line: 781-PRAY (7729) 

tbcraleigh.com 

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
Senior Pastor 

jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton  
Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults 

hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers 
Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music 

slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families 

kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Assoc. Pastor, Administration & Recreation 

sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
Assoc. Pastor, Ministry & Outreach 

ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis 
Minister to Students 

cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
Minister to Preschool & Families 

kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon 
Student Ministry Assoc. 

rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore, Pastoral Secretary 
rshore@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary 
rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary 
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com 

(919) 782-6192

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin.

Ashbey Jones, Facilities Manager

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen • Pianists

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH STAFFETC VOLUNTEERS
Sunday, December 23

Hostess: Teran Canterbury 
Assistant Hostess: Allison Harris

8:45 am Worship Service
Robin Roberts, Marie Otto, Jennifer Harrison, 
Teresa Gilroy, Heather Macsuga, Payton Macsuga*

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Ashley Mills, Elizabeth Boyette
5-10 mos	 Pricilla Hart
11-14 mos	 David Brantley, Kate Threewitts
15-19 mos	 Nicole Smith
20-24 mos	 Susan Blakely, Heather Bradley
2 yrs	 Ray Patrick, Amy Patrick
3 yrs	 Sean Threewitts, Amanda Price
4 yrs	 Ann Meyen, Douglas Boyette

Special Needs Worship Care
Misty Deyo

Growing through Bible Study...
Age Group	 Present 	 New Members	 Visitors
Adults	 509	 0	 7
Students	 131	 0	 2
Children	 58	 0	 2
Preschool	 60	 0	 2
Totals 	 758	 0	 13
Sunday School 	 Total 771

Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance 	 369
10:55am Worship Attendance 	 722
Total Worship Attendance 	 1,091
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 11/30/2018)
YTD General  
Fund Needs (Budget) 	 $2,730,993.75
YTD Operating Receipts 	 $2,510,385.36
YTD Operating Expenses 	 $2,671,871.35

VISION FOR GROWTH 12-16-18

Sunday, December 30
Hostess: Lisa Arthur 
Assistant Hostess: Tamara Rouse
8:45 am Worship Service
Becky Dribbon, Brenda Tie, Hattie Lynch, 
Bruce Eickhoff, Mandy Warren, Sam Tie

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Mary Higgins, Tonya Higgins
5-10 mos	 Stacie Forrest, Barbara Knight
11-14 mos	
15-19 mos	 Susan Robinson, Laury Holley
20-24 mos	 Mary Ann Bedingfield, Suzanna Fay
2 yrs	 Maury Tepper, Jacob Arthur, 

Christa Johnston
3 yrs	 Christopher Hinkleman, Sandy Cooke
4 yrs	 Teresa Middleton, Gillian Fay*
Special Needs Worship Care
Brenda Lowrance, Jo Anne Harper


